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Mayor Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Jeff Becraft, and Tim Robison, Jo Ann Wilson, Ronnie Moore, and Council Member Dawn Davis.
Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young, Public Works Supervisor Lance Petty, Sgt. Adair of the Police Department, and Fire Chief Darrel Fitch
Council Member Robison gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Announcements from Mayor and Council Members
Mayor Pittman presented plaques to outgoing council members Jo Ann Wilson and Jeff Becraft in appreciation for their service.  Council Member Wilson said it has been a wonderful 8 years and asked for support for the new council moving forward.  Council Member Becraft thanked the citizens for accepting him and expressed his desire for the new council to continue to move forward.
Mayor Pittman read an announcement about the temporary relocation of City hall offices immediately, due to a preliminary report of mold conditions. She noted all council, Parks Board, Planning & Zoning, Court, and other meetings will also be relocated to the Community Center.  She said City Hall would be closed until at least Monday.  She asked that all inquiries be directed to her.
Citizens Presentation

Deborah Becraft thanked the sitting council for everything they did.
New Business

Mayor Pittman read the unofficial results of the May 7th, 2016 election.  Council member Moore made a motion to approve the unofficial results of the may 7th, 2016 election and Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.

Mayor Pittman administered the Oath of Office and swore in new council members Same Eason and Leeanne Mackowski.
Mayor Pittman address the position of the Mayor Pro Tem, stating that is a term of one year and the responsibilities are to fill 9in when the mayor is unavailable.  Council member Robison said it is not uncommon for the person with the most time on the council to be appointed as Mayor Pro Tem and nominated Ronnie Moore.  Council Member mackowski nominated Sam Eason and Council member Eason also nominated himself.  Council Member Eason said he has spent time talking to citizens and they do not want to continue things have and they want change.  Mayor Pittman asked for a motion and the nomination.  Council Members Moore, Robison, and Davis voted aye for Council Member Moore for Mayor Pro Tem.  Council Members Eason and Mackowski voted nay.  The motion carried.  
Council member Mackowski made a motion to remove JoAnn Wilson from the bank signatory and add Mayor Pro Tem Ronnie Moore.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  Al voted aye, the motion carried. 

Mayor Pittman asked for someone on council to review the bank statements after they are reconciled, per the recommendation of the auditor.  Council Member Davis has done this for the last year.  Council Member Robison made a motion for Council member Davis to continue to do so and Council member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.   
Mayor Pittman explained the city’s current prosecutor was elected to the District Attorney Office in Montague County and that we will need to look for someone new.  City Secretary Young explained that there has been a fill in named Cha Rotrambel but that he has not submitted a resume for consideration.  Mayor Pittman said Walt Leonard is also interested in the position.  Council Member Eason asked to wait until after the discussion on the powers of the mayor to make a decision so that the mayor’s powers include the hiring of the new prosecutor.  Mayor Pittman said the prosecutor is not an employee.  Council member Eason made a motion to reorder the agenda.  The motion died for lack of a second.  Council member Eason asked for qualifications.  Mayor Pittman said we could discuss the matter on the next meeting.  
Council Member Eason made a motion to accept the resignation of Chief of Police Brandon Davis and Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Mayor Pittman sais we only have one vacancy on the parks Board and one on the Planning & Zoning and we only have one application for the Parks & Recreation Board.  Candidate Makenna banister was not present.  Council Member Moore said he would like to wait for her to be present and for additional applications.  Council member Eason said we need to stop asking for volunteers and ask or people to serve – it is not do you want to do it – it is will you serve.  

Council Member Moore said the mayor already has the powers except to hire or fire, this is for protection.  Sam Eason read state statutes and the constitution.   He said city council is the legislative body and when not in session they have no power they are just citizens.  He noted that she is the Chief Executive Officer.  He has observed that in the last year the council has tried to influence council outside of session.  He said the employees should answer to the mayor and if there is a problem there is no recourse.  Council Member Moore said she can only hire of fire Department Heads.  He said she is the direct supervisor and that only Department Heads can hire and fire the employees under them but to hire or fire a Department Head requires a council vote.  Mayor Pittman advised that the Department Heads hire and fire their subordinates and that it takes a vote of the council to hire of fire a city officer.  She said this is found in the Employment Manual.  She said the mayor can only recommend firing of Public Works Supervisor, Police Chief, and City Secretary.   City Secretary Young noted that City Attorney Sralla said that would be wise to establish a process providing an appeal to the Council and this might be a good time to do that if the Council is going to take any action.  Council member Eason said that state statute says the governing body has the discretion and therefore she has discretion to hire or fire any employee and any redress will be brought to the council and made a motion as such.   Motion died for lack of a second.  
Old Business
Mayor Pittman said the council liaison program was created a year ago and it was time to review.  Council Member Moore said leave it as is.  Council Member Mackowski asked why they are needed.  Council Member Moore said it is just if they need something no real duties; they just report and ask questions to them.  Council Member Robison gave a history on the program and said it came from the Fire Department and said the mayor has asked him and Council member Moore to help out in areas where they have specific knowledge.  Council Member Eason the mayor has the decision to ask them to help and not the council’s decision.  Council member Mackowski said there needs to be more discussion that if it is a case by case basis the okay if on a case by case and not on a continual basis.  Mayor Pittman said there are two ideas on formal and one informal and the intent is for the employees and council to work as a team.  She said we will not work against each other and to move forward and focus on tomorrow not yesterday.  Council member Moore said the liaison has no power.  Council Member Eason reinforced hi s position that employees report directly to the mayor and made a motion to rescind the council liaison program.  Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  Council Members Eason and Mackowski were opposed to continuing the program, Council Members Moore and Davis were in favor, and Council Member Robison abstained.  Mayor Pitman likes the program but feels it opens up to more problems and she will still rely on council members for their individual strengths.  She voted to discontinue the program.  The motion carried. 

Mayor Pittman said as with the changing of officials and the current situation the locks would be changed on city facilities and access will be limited.  She said that no one will be allowed in City Hall Council Member Eason said that the council should not be at City Hall unless council is in session.  HE noted there is no need for council to have a key.  Mayor Pittman said the council decided a year ago that council could have a key and before that it was just the Mayor and the Mayor Pro Tem and the employees.  Council member Moore said the mayor decided on this.  City Secretary Young said there is a log kept of who has the key and the key is returned at the end of the term.  Council Member Mackowski said the City Secretary should have the charge to give out and take back keys.  Mayor Pittman asked how many wanted keys – no one did.  She noted that no one but the Mayor and the Mayor Pro tem and the City Secretary will have keys to City Hall and the Department heads will have keys to their facilities.  
Council Member Eason said the Fall Festival budget was never voted on by the Parks Boards but presented to council who voted o it erroneously.  Parks Board member David Gilbert said there is a record of a 3 – 1 vote approving the budget.  Mayor Pittman asked City Secretary Young to provide a transcript of the meeting 
Consent Agenda

 Council member Eason would like to meet with the Department Heads to go over reports.  Mayor Pittman said she would like the reports to be oral.  Council Member Moore agreed.  At Council Member Eason request Public Works Supervisor lance Petty went over the I&I issues, the violations because of them and how we are addressing them.  He also noted that he did not feel purchasing a camera for smoke testing due to the fact that they would not be used very often.  He also went over water quality issues and what is being done about hem, flushing, and whether or not home filters are needed.  He also noted that we are barely over the limit and it is safe to drink.  Councilmember Mackowski made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda and Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Future Agenda Items

Pay raise for Administrative Assistant; Six month review of Public Works Supervisor; Workshops for park planning, review of funds for legal representation, and new legal representation; citizen’s presentations allowing for addressing agenda items; protection for the entrance to Bywell; direct communications with citizens; and a review of the pavilion plans
Adjourn

There being no further business, at 8:16 Council member Mackowski made a motion to adjourn and Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
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